
Dogwood Garden Club




 PRESIDENTS MESSAGE


Greetings Fellow DGCers!


I’m back from my travels and understand I missed a really great meeting at 
the Pollock Pines Community Church!  Thank you so much Allison and Theresa 
for leading the meeting and doing a bang up job of it.  Also thanks to Allison 
for coordinating with Sandra Morgan and the Community Church once again 
for their wonderful venue.  I understand the food was fabulous!  Recipes will 
be coming soon!


Although we didn’t make much money, the Wagon Train Bake Sale was a lot 
of fun and not too hot if you were in the shade doing nothing.  A big thanks 
to all who participated.  It was great to see all the wagons that showed up 
this year! 


July 4th Bake Sale is coming up in just a month!  If you haven’t already 
signed up to bake or help sell, contact Debbie Bybee-Crumpley.  I understand 
there’s also a rock painting project you could help out with.


I look forward to seeing everyone at our next meeting on July 10th at Green 
Acres in Folsom.  Let me know if you’d like to have lunch at Lazy Dog in Fol-
som after the meeting, presentation and a little shopping time.


Norma Ray, President


Attached is:  Minutes from the June 2024 meeting


